## Fairgrounds March 8, 1966

This special budget meeting was called to order by President Gardner at 8:15.

A letter from the 4-H Department was read in which they asked that a livestock scale be available. Mr. Lindow stated he heard one might be available through Fritz Delplanche at no cost. Mr. Gardner will look into this.

Mr. Lindow said he had been approached by Mr. Roy Bensen to request use of the area where Permapost was, to hold an auction. The board agreed to allow this use.

Mr. Weible presented plans for the Open Class Halter Show to appear in the Premium Book. He asked that entry fee plus stall fee and box stall fee be included. Also to increase prem ums in the total amount of appoximately #350.00. The board agreed to accept thise changes.

Mr. Lindow asked that one additional class be added to the Dairy Deivision which would amount to \$54.00. The board agreed.

The budget was discussed and accepted.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted.

Betty Shearer, Sec.

Hell Sandrer